MINUTES

FREMONT NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL MEETING

May 23, 2011
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Linda Clifton, George Heideman, Toby Thaler, Dic Selin, Matt Gasparich, Elfriede Noble, Stephanie Pure, Shawn Mulanix, Norma Jones
GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Welcome and introductions.  Adopt-A-Street was a success in April. The Fremont Fair is scheduled for June 18th and 19th.  Community meeting regarding traffic impacts scheduled for 5/24 at B.F. Day.  

GUEST SPEAKERS:  Nathan Marion, Fremont Abbey, reported general improvements in upper Fremont, with direct impact from the closure of some motels on Aurora noted.  The Upper Fremont Fair was a success.  Fremont Abbey is now hosting art, literary, school, Chamber and other events.      
Regarding potential FNC meetings at the Fremont Abbey it is ADA accessible both upstairs and down.  The cost is $20-$40 per hour due to budget considerations, although it is occasionally open for neighborhood groups at no cost.  Reserving a certain day and time each month is difficult for the Fremont Abbey, and quarterly or annual meetings at that location might work better.  They are open to working with the FNC.

Trolls Knoll, Kim Scrivner, Nathan Polanski, and Steve Harris reported that they aim to better utilize the space.  Their design was submitted to the city and became 1 of 12 sent to the mayor.  They were awarded $685,000 for the project.  They are working with the FAC and construction is set to start in 2013.  There is no project manager currently assigned. There will be an advisory team for the project and the FNC is welcome to participate.  FNC member, Julia DeBroux, would like to be involved.  Concern about WSDOT using the area for staging was expressed and it was reported that they have committed not to use the area after the seismic retrofit project-which should be complete in about one year.  There was a recent clean-up of the area with good participation.
MINUTES:  No minutes available to review or approve.  The following are the outstanding minutes: 
September 2010, Toby Thaler, October 2010, January 2011, and March 2011, Erik Pihl, April 2011, Stephanie Pure.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  No Treasurer’s report.

OLD BUSINESS:  The FNC needs a Secretary and additional Board members.  On project planning there is a need for volunteers and Board members should provide input regarding speakers for upcoming meetings.  The FNC portion of the booth for the Fremont Fair has been paid and the spot will be near the Red Door.  Toby will circulate a schedule for the booth.  On the Ernst Park addition the FNC needs to determine the new deadline for planning participation.  A sandwich board to advertise meetings will cost $136 for the standard size.  There was a motion to authorize up to $150 for the purchase of a sandwich board sign.  Passed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Land Use-Deferred to executive session.

Membership-No change.

Zoo-No report.

NEW BUSINESS:  Discussion regarding potential new location for FNC monthly meeting.  There was consensus that we need one location and should not move the meetings, creating more confusion for those attending.  The Doric Lodge and BF Day school were mentioned as possibilities.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION
Meeting adjourned. 
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